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TOWN OF DILLON 
PRACC MEETING NOTES 

 
REGULAR MEETING 

MONDAY, July 10, 2023  
5:00 p.m. 

Dillon Nature Preserve and Cemtary 
 

CALL TO ORDER 
The regular meeting of the PRAC Committee of the Town of Dillon, Colorado, was held on Monday, July 
10, 2023, in person at the Dillon Nature Preserve and Dillon Cemetery. Mimi Motahari called the 
meeting to order at 5:02 pm. Committee members present were Morgan Courtney, Mimi Motahari, 
Thomas Kelly, and Louis Skowyra. Staff members present were Jessie Klehfoth, Events and Recreation 
Director; and Libba Muzi, Recording Secretary. 
 
APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES OF JANUARY 9, 2023, REGULAR MEETING 
Louis Skowyra moved to approve the minutes from the June 5, 2023, regular meeting. Morgan Courtney 
seconded the motion, which passed unanimously. 
 
NEW BUSINESS  
The committee met at the Dillon Nature Preserve to have a chance to discuss the history and future of 
the space, while getting to familiarize themselves with the area.  
 
Scott O’Brien started the meeting by giving a brief history of the Nature Preserve area.  
 
The group discussed the trail system and what is currently available to the public to hike. There are a 
few trails that are preserved by the Town of Dillon. There has been some renovating in the past to avoid 
“social” trails being made and to make navigation of the area more straightforward.  
 
The subject then transitioned to future improvements and what could be done for the area. The group 
focused on parking improvements, potential picnic shelters and turning lanes on Highway 6 to make 
access safer for users. They also discussed potential improvements of the recreation path to make it 
safer for hikers. 
 
The second half of the meeting was conducted in the Dillon Cemetery and the Disc Golf recreation area.  
 
The future of Cemetery Road was discussed, along with the potential for a roundabout to be put in in 
the future to allow for easier navigation of the two areas. This led to the discussion of where the signage 
would go and how it would flow with the roundabout. The continuation of this discussion was planned 
to happen in a future meeting. 
 
Scott also discussed the Veterans Memorial proposal that allocates for the veteran’s plots to be more 
clearly marked and honored.  
 
Jessie Klehfoth then met the committee at the disc golf and recreation area parking lot. The discussion 
shifted to desired improvements of the disc golf area, including the renovation of a few holes due to 
safety concerns.  
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The parking lot the committee was standing in was also a huge topic of conversation. The many 
obviously needed improvements were discussed and there was a consensus that it should be of high 
priority to maintain the usage of this area. 
 
Jessie mentioned that they have goals of making Dillon a “Disc Golf destination” as so many other towns 
have become. She believes there is great potential for the Dillon course and continued improvements 
are necessary.  
 
PUBLIC COMMENT 
No public was present for comment. 
 
FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS 
 
Continued discussion of the Cemetery Master Plan 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
There being no further business, Thomas Kelly adjourned the meeting at 6:10 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
Libba Muzi 
 
Libba Muzi 
Administrative Assistant  
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